

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

ALASKA DISTRICT, U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS P.O. BOX 6898 JOINT BASE ELMENDORF-RICHARDSON, AK 99506-0898

AUG 2 4 2017

Mr. Paul Ostrander Manager, City of Kenai 210 Fidalgo Avenue Kenai, AK 99611-7794

Dear Mr. Ostrander:

Please reference the August 10, 2015 letter I sent you in accordance with Section 1002 of WRRDA 2014. This is to notify you of changes to the following milestones for the Kenai Bluffs study.

- a. Release of draft feasibility study for public comment and concurrent review: June 15, 2017
 - b. Alaska District submits final feasibility report: January 31, 2018
 - c. Major Support Command transmittal of final feasibility report: February 15, 2018
 - d. Signed Director's Report: April 30, 2018

Revisions to the report required from Tentatively Selected Plan discussions caused the release date of the draft feasibility report to change. Subsequent milestone dates were then revised to reflect more typical timelines than initially set at the outset of the study.

For specific information about this project, please contact the project manager, Mr. Ronnie Barcak, at (907) 753-5755 or via email at Ronnie.G.Barcak@usace.army.mil.

Singerely

Michael S. Brooks Colonel, U.S. Army

Commanding